
 

MASSES: 

Weekdays: 9:00 AM (including Saturday) ð (Summer) 

Monday and Friday: 9:00 AM  

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday: 6:30AM and 9:00 AM ð (Winter) 

Saturday Evening: 5:00 PM 

Sundays: 8:00 AM, 10:00 AM, 11:30 AM and 6:00PM (Sept. - May) 

Holy Days: Please see bulletin for schedule 
 

PENANCE: 

Saturday: 4:00-5:00 PM. At the Parish anytime by appointment. Communal Celebration of Penance periodically  

throughout the year. 
 

BAPTISMS: 

Our parish family rejoices in the birth of your children.  To prepare for baptism, parents are expected to attend one prepara-

tion meeting.   Please call the parish office for the schedule of preparation meetings and Baptism celebration. 
 

MARRIAGES: 

Our parish is honored to host your marriage celebration.  In order to accomplish all of the necessary preparations, arrange-

ments should be made with one of the priests at least one year in advance.  Pre-Cana and God's Plan for a Joy-Filled Mar-

riage classes can be arranged through the Family Life Office of the Archdiocese of Newark at www.rcan.org. 
 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK: 

For those of advanced age or seriously ill, Holy Communion will be brought to the home of any person permanently or tem-

porarily homebound. Please contact the parish office. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: 

Please register at the parish office. This is a wise way of acquiring a sense of belonging to our Parish Community.  

PARISH STAFF 

Rev. Msgr. Frank G. Del Prete  

 Pastor, ext. 303 
 

Rev. Martin Rooney 

 Weekend Assistant 
 

Sr. Esther Falzone,S.C.C 

Pastoral Associate, ext. 305 
 

Maureen Straut 

Office Administrator, ext. 301 
 

Stacie Yao, Director of Music 

Janue Vargas, Asst Dir of Music 
 

Tom Pagano, Youth Minister 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Patricia Pula, M.A.R.E. 

Director, ext. 304 

Safe Environment Coordinator 
 

PARISH SCHOOL 

St. Johnôs Academy, Hillsdale 

St. Gabriel the Archangel  

Catholic Church 
88 EAST SADDLE RIVER ROAD 

SADDLE RIVER, NJ  07458 

(201) 327-5663 ð (201) 327-7881 ð Fax (201) 327-7063 

WWW.STGABRIELSR.ORG 

EMAIL: OFFICE@STGABRIELSR.ORG 



OUR PARISH COMMUNITY  
PRAYS FOR: 

 
 

Our recently deceased who have  
entered Eternal Life: 

Therese Lees 

 
Our sick and homebound: 

Jane Ball, Jean Cohen, Josephine DôElia,  
Baby James Jack DôAgostino, Christine Danza,  

Helen DeLorenzo, Ada Fields,  
Tommy Fitzpatrick (4 years old)  
Meg Gallagher, Baby Grace Gilbert  
 Tony Galante, Lauren Harpster Hines, 
Bob Kleinknecht, Lou Perrin, Joan Snow  

Richard Straut, Nicole Trotta 

  
 
 
 
 
 Last week we heard that, following the Ascension, the 
disciples, Mary, and other followers of the Lord retreated to the 
upper room in prayer. This week we hear that, while praying in 
that room, the Holy Spirit comes upon them. Jesusô post-
Resurrection promise, recounted in todayôs Gospel, is fulfilled: 
the power of the Holy Spirit comes upon Jesusô followers. Saint 
Paul tells us that all of us, in some way, are given gifts of the Ho-
ly Spirit, gifts that can be used to spread the Good News. Today 
is one of the Churchôs greatest festivals. Let us carry the refrain 
of the responsorial psalm with us throughout the coming week: 
ñLord, send out your Spirit, and renew the face of the earth!" 
   Peace, 
   Fr. Frank 

S  G   A  S  R 

ST. GABRIELôS PARISHIONERS  
GRADUATE FROM SERVICE ACADEMIES 

  
Tara Mastriano, daughter of Lou and Karen Mastriano of Saddle 
River, graduated from the United States Military Academy, West 
Point with the Class of 2017 on May 27. She was a graduate of 
Northern Highlands Regional HS. Upon receiving her four-year 
degree she was commissioned as a second lieutenant in the Unit-
ed States Army. Tara chose the Armor branch of the Army 
where she will be part of the first wave of female officers to take 
their place in this combat arms branch since women were granted 
admission to combat units. Tara distinguished herself at West 
Point by being promoted to a cadet captain and commander of 
one of the 36 cadet companies with 116 cadets under her com-
mand. Tara will report to Fort Hood, Texas for advanced training. 
  
Bill Bourque, son of Tom and Joyce Bourque of Ho-Ho-Kus, is 
also a Northern Highlands graduate. Bill graduated the United 
States Naval Academy at Annapolis on May 26 with the Class of 
2017. Along with his four-year degree, Bill was commissioned as 
a second lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps as a ground 
officer. Bill majored in electrical engineering and al-
so distinguished himself as a company commander with well over 
100 midshipmen under his command. He also served on the Bri-
gade Staff.  He will report for the Platoon Leaders Course at 
Quantico, Virginia. 
  
Both Tara and Bill were in the early grades of grammar school at 
the time of September 11, 2001 and the beginning of the War on 
Terror. While at their service academies they were forged into 
leaders of character ready to take their places in defense of our 
country. We are very proud of these fine young warriors and pray 
that God watches over them and those under their command. 

TOP PHOTO AT RIGHT ð Bill Bourque (left) receiving his 
first officer's salute from Midshipman Jack Higgins, a sophomore 
at the Naval Academy. Midshipman Higgins is also a member of 
St. Gabrielôs  parish.  
 
BOTTOM PHOTO AT RIGHT-  Tara Mastriano has her  lieuten-
ant bars pinned on her shoulders by her sisters  



 P  S   

THE WEEK AHEAD AT ST. GABRIELôS 
AA Meetings Monday thru Saturday 

7 AM Parish Center 
 

Saturday/Sunday, June 3,4, 2017 
Monthly Food Collection for St. Michaelôs 
11:00 AMðWomenôs Communion Breakfast 
7:00 PM Youth Group Meeting 
 

Monday, June 5, 2017 
7:30 PMðKnights of Columbus Meeting 
 

Tuesday, June 6, 2017 
9:30 AMðBereavement Group 
 

Wednesday, June 7, 2017 
9:30 AMðRespect Life Committee Meeting 
 
 

Saturday, June 10, 2017 
11:30 AMðBaptisms 
 

Sunday, June 11, 2017 
7:00 PMðYouth Group Meeting 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

The amount of the May 28 collection was not available at the 
time the bulletin went to press and will be reported at a later date.   
Thank you for your continued generosity to St. Gabriel's. God 
bless you and your families.  

ST. JOHNôS ACADEMY NEWS 
 

MEET OUR NEW PRINCIPAL  
 

Faculty, staff, parents and students are excited for the 
future of  

Saint Johnôs Academy!  
 

Please join us in welcoming Suzanne Socha on  
Thursday, June 8, 2017  

for a Meet the New Principal and  
Open House evening.  

The reception will begin at  
6:30 p.m. in SJAôs 
 Holy Family Room. 

 
Students and other school representatives will be 

available to give tours of the campus.  
Come and learn how SJA 

fulfills its mission of faith, academics and service for 
the young souls, minds, and hearts of our school com-

munity! 
. 

BLESSED PAULINE VON MALLINCKRODT 
 
June 3, 2017 is the 200th birthday of Blessed 
Pauline von Mallinckrodt (Mother Pauline), 
founder of the Sisters of Christian Charity.  
In an effort to make Mother Pauline better 
known, we present the last in our series of 
biographical sketches. 
 
On August 21, 1849, Pauline and three oth-
er women became the first Sisters of Chris-
tian Charity at a ceremony in Germany.  
From that time on the congregation grew 
and spread, expanding its sphere of activity 
to embrace men and women of every gener-

ation, every social level, every religion, rich or poor, infants or 
the aged.  By 1871, there were 250 Sisters of Christian Charity 
ministering in Germany.  In 1873, the Sisters began their service 
in North America and in 1874, they began to serve in South 
America. 
 
Mother Pauline died in 1881 at the age of 63.  She was beatified 
by Paul John Paul II in 1985.  Her legacy continues today through 
almost 450 Sisters of Christian Charity who minister in the United 
States, Chile, Uruguay, Argentina, Bolivia, Germany, Italy 
(Rome), and the Philippines. 
 
Please visit scceast.org for more information about the Sisters of 
Christian Charity. 

SUMMER BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

When someone we love has been taken from us, we often find 
ourselves dealing with change and transition.  Many offer their 
help, but do not always understand the loss we are feeling.  Be-
reavement support groups are one way to find support from others 
who are going through the same process.  We cannot go around 
the grief process, over it, or under it. We need to go through it; we 
need to be good to ourselves, putting balance into our lives 
through prayer, reading, resting, relaxation and work. Grief takes 
time. Unrealistic expectations undermine the healing process. The 
parishes of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel, St. Gabriel and St. Catharine 
are jointly sponsoring a Bereavement Support Group.  You need 
not be a parishioner to attend.  The group will meet on Monday 
evenings from 7:30-9:00pm at St. Catharine in Glen Rock and 
will run for eight consecutive weeks beginning on June 12 and 
ending on July 31. Pre-registration is required - please con-
tact 201-444-9718.  All calls are confidential. 

The Sisters of Christian Charity 
want to thank the parishioners of 
St. Gabriel the Archangel for gen-
erously supporting the Italian Ta-

ble Afternoon. It was truly a wonderful afternoon with great food, 
great entertainment and great friends! With the help of St. Gabri-
elôs parish, the event raised over $7,000 to support the ministries 
of the Sisters of Christian Charity. Thank you and best wishes for 
continued success and happiness! 

HOT MEAL TO HACKENSACK 
 

We will be serving a hot meal to the homeless and hungry in 
Hackensack on Saturday, June 17, 2017..  There will be a sign-
up table available at all the Masses next weekend, June 10 & 11 
for those who would like to participate by providing part of this 
meal.  We are always deeply grateful to all our volunteers who 
have helped so often in the past and look forward 
to their continued support.  Newcomers to this 
project will find a sheet of suggestions which 
should be easy to follow.  Questions.......please 
call Carol Lee Crowley at 201-652-6583 or  Laura 
Golluscio at 201-327-2478.  Many thanks! 


